leased distriet

McAlester,Oklaho,;a
December 3, 1951

r, Bdgar HcGee
#ilburton, Oklahoma

Dear ¥r. licCee:

My secrotary has advised me that you were interested in
knowing if the next per wvapita payment will be made before
Christmas,

I notice that she has advised you of the letter I received
fron the Commissioner of Indian Affairs, I was very dis-
appointed to learn that the payment would not begin until
sometime after the first of the year, However, I believe
that this payment can be made more rapidly than the coal
and asphalt payment because the records of emrollees ad-
dresses will be more up to date as well as information

on heirs of deceased enrollees.

I appreciated very muen hearing from you and hope you
will call on me any time I can be of service.

Sincerely yours,

CA1 Jb CARL ALBERT, . C.
3d Distriet, Ciklahoma



leased district

Hovember 26, 1951

Yir. m keGoe
Wilburton, Oklahoma

Dear lr. lcGee:

This will acknowledge receipt of your letter in which
you ask if the next per capita payment will be made
before Christmas. ' )

Congressman Albert is ia Oklahoma, where he will be
during the adjourmment period. liowever, tais will ad-
vise that he receatly received a letter from the Come
missioner of Indian Affairs in which it was stated
that the next per capita payment woulda't begin until
sonetine after the first of the year.

We trust this answérs the guestions you had in mind,
If we can be of any further service from the Congress-
man'!s Washington office, please lel us kunow.

Sincerely yours,

Jean Bain, Secretary to
CARL ALBERT, Y. C.
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